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November 24, 2021 
 
TO:  H. Samuel Orth, III, Director, Department of Technology 

CC:  Rick A. Wagner, Deputy Director, Department of Technology 

  Pamela H. OGrady, Deputy Director, Department of Technology 

From:  Rick A. Wagner, Deputy Director, Department of Technology 

SUBJECT: City of Columbus, Department of Technology Upgrade Boundary Network and VoIP 

Communication Specifications 

The Department of Technology (DoT) through utilization of the Best Value Procurement (BVP) process 

under RFQ020154, received submissions from 2 offerors.  

DoT evaluated all proposals from all offerors. The evaluation was performed in a structured two phase 

approach. The first phase evaluated offerors on BVP requirements only. The second phase evaluated each 

of the offeror’s proposals according to the offeror’s information and competence, past performance, 

quality and feasibility, ability, and cost. These evaluation criteria were weighted as indicated in the BVP. 

At the end of the phase two evaluation process, DoT is recommending that the award be made to CDW-G 

as they had the best overall evaluation score. The final scoring is indicated below.  

 

OFFEROR Average Score (Out of 100) 

CDW-G 90.92 

CBTS 78.00 

 


